
OWSLEBURY AND MORESTEAD 

ANNUAL PARISH ASSEMBLY 2023



Agenda

1. To accept apologies for absence

2. Chairman’s Welcome

3. To confirm the Minutes of the Annual Parish Assembly held on 17th May 2022

4. To receive a presentation from the Community Engagement Officer

5. To receive a demonstration on the new Community Website

6. To receive an update on the Broadband Project

7. Parish Report

8. Public questions and comments

9. Chairman to close the meeting

AGENDA



PARISH REPORT 2022/23



➢Planning process in WCC/SNDP is still incredibly slow

➢26 planning applications processed in 2022/23, 15 without comment, 7 

objections and 4 the Parish Council asked for more information.

Planning



The Parish Council have £2,000 this year to give to local groups

➢The Parish Council paid out £1,450.00 in Grants over the year to:

➢OMCA £500 – For new gazebos for the fete

➢Citizen Advice £250 – To help local people

➢St Andrews Church £400 – For grass cutting

➢Senior Club £200 – To help towards travel costs for outings

➢Owslebury Newsletter – To help towards printing costs

The Parish Council have money every year for local groups

We want to give out more money

Grants



➢The Parish Council paid to have the burnt pavilion removed from the site.

➢The Pavilion Committee arranged for a container to be placed at the site so 
the Mens 1st and 2nd Cricket Team can play at the ground this season.

➢The Sports Club kindly donated money towards the container.

➢The Committee organised a Sports afternoon for the Kings Coronation.

➢The Committee are rethinking the design of the new pavilion in light of rising 
costs.  

➢The Committee are looking into a modular pavilion and are currently getting 
costings for this.

➢Once the costing are done they will be applying for grants towards the cost

Sports Field



➢An Owslebury Climate Group has been established

➢Christmas Lights were brilliant again – our thanks to the team

➢Passed our Financial Audit

➢An affordable housing Survey was carried out in Owslebury

➢A New Notice board has been installed in the Glebe Field

➢Beech Grove pathway improvement 

➢ The Full Design has been completed and is being uploaded into the Hampshire highways 
portal

➢ Once this has been done the work can start

➢ A grant has been applied for to pay for this improvement

Other



➢We are in the process of designing a new website.

➢We have resurfaced the roundabout and installed a new basketball 
backboard and hoop.

➢The Council Reviewed 27 Policies and Risk Assessments

Other - 2



➢My thanks to all councillors, Parish, WCC and HCC who have helped run 
our affairs over the last year, as well as our clerk Juanita
➢ For WCC Jeremy Pett has replaced Hugh Lumby, our thanks Hugh for helping 

with planning and many other challenges over the years

➢ We welcome 2 new Councillors Simon Grinstead and Yassir Mahmood

➢ Many thanks to all the residents that have helped to bring back the benches to 
life at the Sports Ground

➢ Many thanks to the resident who has recently taken over looking after the 
telephone box library

We must have more new faces on the PC and doing things generally for the 
Village, some of us are getting even more decrepit

And finally……



We need resident's help 

with:

The PC

The PCC

OMCA

The School

The Hall



ANY QUESTIONS ?



THANKS FOR COMING
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